COASTAL QUILTERS GUILD 
GENERAL MEETING, September 9, 2010

The September 9, 2010, General Meeting of the Coastal Quilters Guild was held at Saint Andrews Presbyterian Church in Goleta. The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm by Susan Carty. 

ANNOUNCEMENTS: 

Thank you for canned food donations 

Guild still collecting pillowcases 

Quilt Show Committee meeting, Sat., September 11 at 10:00 am at Mary Maxwell's condo 

Friday Night Dinner Reservations (before the Quilt Show) are available at the membership table. Tickets are $25.00. 

UPCOMING GUILD EVENTS AND SIGN UPS: 

Open Sew at GVCC on Sat., September 11 from 9 to 3 pm 

Sign ups for October's workshop, Sashiko with Nancy Ota 

Board Meeting at 6:30 pm at Maravilla, Sept. 16. Dinner at Fresco North at 5. 

Celebrating  Aprons: Darilyn reported on the Apron Celebration and reiterated the information on the website and in the newsletter. She encouraged everyone to wear an apron for the apron parade at the October general meeting. 

COMMITTEE REPORTS: 

Quilt Show: Karen encouraged members to get the word out about the Quilt Show.  There are extra posters for display. Be sure to buy a ticket and DVD. Kate Lima will contact members whose quilts will be judged for the show. She will hold a short meeting during the break in the library area. Diane Eardley reported there are a few spaces available for volunteering. Postcards will be sent to remind members and these postcards will be used as admission tickets. Marilyn Osgood reported she needs 4 more volunteers and is selling the DVO's at the meeting tonight then they can be picked up at the boutique area during the show. Donated items for the boutique are due Friday with labels. Leslie Dodge reported on the publicity that has been given the show. The show is even on Facebook! Carol Hart clarified about the label that goes on the quilts. Name needs to be on quilt but covered up during the judging. Wearable art needs a portable rack for judging and hangers will be provided. Karen also reported that a letter granting permission for a quilt to be part of the DVD will be given to each member when his/her quilt is turned into the collector. She encouraged members to sign the letter so if anyone missed the show, they could see all the quilts on the DVD. 

Community Quilts:Yolanda Garcia thanked all the members for their donations last year. She announced the charities receiving quilts in the coming year: Fostering Friends and Santa Barbara Neighborhood Clinic. She and Louise toured the clinic and were very impressed with the energy and enthusiasm of the staff. Quilts of 
any size are needed by the low income population that the Clinic services. Also, Yolanda suggested members make an item to be given to the Unity Shop. Kits, batting, and backing fabrics are available. 

Block ofthe Month: Darilyn announced the winners of the blocks for this month: Gretchen Beckert and Diane Iler. Darilyn and Kathy explained the 30's Snowball block. 

Challenge Quilt:Carol reviewed the challenge quilt rules. 

Opportunity Quilt:Kristin Otte explained how the Opportunity Quilt is going to the Fiddler's Convention on 10-10-10. 

Action Item: Sue Davies needs help at the Fiddler's Convention. 

SHOW & TELL: Eleven members presented their quilts. 

BREAK: Hosted by the Knotty Threads

PRESENTATION: Cathe Hedrick presented the chicken blocks to Darilyn Kisch in appreciation for all the work she has done for the guild. Suzy Pelovksy gave gift certificates to workshops to the outgoing board members: Cathe Hedrick, Barbara MacCallum, Edalee Keehn, and Dee Johnson .. 

DOOR PRIZES: Door Prizes took in $181.00 and awarded prizes to Joyce Sos, Nola Ferguson, Patti Hunter, Kathy Draine, and Diane Haley. Prizes were donated by:   Grant House, Craft Essentials, Lizzie B, Treasure Hunt, Quilt Ventura, Baron's Fabrics, Creation Station, and the Fabric Quarter. 

PROGRAM: Suzy Pelovsky introduced the featured speaker, Norah McMeeking. 

The meeting was adjourned at 9:25 pm. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Priscilla Jacobs 
Recording Secretary 

